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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300061325 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

HMV (IP) LIMITED 
SHELLEY HOUSE, 24 YORK ROAD, MAIDENHEAD, SL6 1SR, U.K. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

LUNG TIN INTERNATIONAL PATENT & TRADEMARK AGENT LTD. 
OFFICES C & D,8/F.,CENTRE MARK II, 305-313 QUEEN'S ROAD 
CENTRAL, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 28, 35 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

11-08-2003 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

17-07-2007 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
computers; parts, fittings and accessories for all the aforesaid goods; 
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類別 Class 35 
computers; 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
apparatus and instruments, all for recording, reproducing and/or transmitting sound 
and/or video; hardware and software for the creation of virtual environments; 
telephonic apparatus and instruments; apparatus for the use in cleaning the aforesaid 
goods; mobile telephones; radio and television apparatus and instruments both for 
reception and transmission; compact disc players, mini disc players, DVD players, audio 
and video tape players; radios; machines for singing with pre-recorded background music 
and lyric shown on a screen; video accessories; cinematic and photographic apparatus 
and instruments; calculators; electronic amusement apparatus; racks adapted to hold 
records, audio cassettes, audio and video tapes, DVDs, mini discs, compact discs and 
computer discs; cameras; cases, bags holdalls, carriers and containers all adapted for 
carrying or for storing any of the aforesaid goods; sound and/or video recordings; 
sound and/or video recording media; audio and visual recorded media; sound and/or video 
recordings including cassettes; records, discs, tapes or wires; recording discs; 
magnetic data carriers including magnetic data carriers for bearing sound and /or video 
recordings and magnetic data carriers for recording computer programs or data; discs, 
video discs, compact discs, mini discs, DVDs, tapes, cassettes, video tapes and 
cartridges all blank or previously recorded; CD-ROMs; computer software; computer 
software for computer games; computer programs; electronically, magnetically and 
optically recorded data for computers; computer games; video games; electronic 
publications; downloadable electronic publications; electronic games; cinematographic, 
movie, television, photographic films and motion pictures; credit cards, debit cards 
and loyalty cards; compasses, thermometers and barometers; all included in Class 9. 
 
類別 Class 28 
toys, games and playthings; gymnastic and sporting articles not included in other 
classes; decorations for Christmas trees; all included in Class 28. 
 
類別 Class 35 
the bringing together, for the benefit of others, of a variety of goods enabling 
customers to conveniently view and purchase those goods through internet orders, mail 
orders, TV sales, radio sales and retail outlets specialising in products including 
soaps; perfumery; essential oils; cosmetics; cosmetis creams and lotions; makeup; hair 
lotions; preparations for the hair, scalp, skin and nails; antiperspirants, deodorants; 
non-medicated toilet, preparations, toiletries; dentifrices; toothpaste, toothbrushes; 
depilatory preparations; fragrances, perfumes, incense; pot-pourri; room fragrances; 
goods of common metals or their alloys not included in other classes; small items of 
metal hardware; picture frames, key rings and key fobs, money boxes and containers, 
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badges, emblems, medals and medallions, buckles, figurines, statuettes, advertising 
signboards; hand tools and implements (hand operated); manicure sets; pedicure sets; 
nail buffers, clippers and files; cuticle tweezers; tweezers; scissors, hairdressing 
scissors; hair styling apparatus (hand held); hair clippers; trimmers for personal use 
in trimming hair; eyelash curlers; appliances for removal of body hair, penknives; 
pocket knives; cutlery; apparatus and instruments, all for recording, reproducing 
and/or transmitting sound and/or video; hardware and software for the creation of 
virtual environments; telephonic apparatus and instruments; apparatus for the use in 
cleaning the aforesaid goods; mobile telephones; radio and television apparatus and 
instruments both for reception and transmission; compact disc players, mini dics 
players, DVD players, audio and video tape players; radios; machines for singing with 
pre-recorded background music and lyric shown on a screen; video accessories; cinematic 
and photographic apparatus and instruments; calculators; electronic amusement apparatus; 
racks adapted to hold records, audio cassettes, audio and video tapes, DVDs, mini discs, 
compact discs and computer discs; cameras; cases, bags, holdalls, carriers and 
containers all adapted for carrying or for storing any of the aforesaid goods; sound 
and /or video recordings; sound and/or video recording media; audio and visual recorded 
media; sound and/or video recordings including cassettes, records, discs, tapes or 
wires; recording discs; magnetic data carriers including magnetic data carriers for 
bearing sound and/or video recordings and magnetic data carriers for recording computer 
programs or data; discs, video discs, compact discs, mini discs, DVDs, tapes, cassettes, 
video tapes and cartridges all blank or previously recorded; CD-ROMs; computer software; 
computer software for computer games; computer programs; electronically, magnetically 
and optically recorded data for computers; computer games; video games; electronic 
publications; downloadable electronic publications; electronic games; cinematographic, 
movie, television, photographic films and motion pictures; credit cards, debit cards 
and loyalty cards; watches and clocks; jewellery; earrings, pins, pendants, necklaces, 
rings, cuff links and bracelets; key rings; horological and chronometric instruments; 
goods in precious metals or coated therewith; musical instruments; accordions; 
castanets; drums; guitars; harmonicas; handbells; keyboards; music synthesisers; picks; 
printed matter; printed publications; paper, cardboard and goods made of these 
materials; stationery; periodicals; books; comic books, activity books, colouring books, 
notebooks, address books; magazines, catalogues, guides, brochures, printed programmes, 
publications; posters; calendars, organisers (non-electronic), diaries; carrier bags of 
paper, card or plastic; record sleeves; insets for compact disc, mini disc, DVD and CD-
ROM cases; stickers, transfers (decalcomanias); bookmarks; postcards, greetings cards, 
trading cards, instructional and teaching materials; wrapping and packaging materials; 
wrapping paper, gift wrap, gift tags, gift boxes; paper party goods; paper party 
decorations; cork boards, chalk boards, memorandum boards; stamp albums; manuals; 
scrapbooks; playing cards; photographs; pictures, prints, picture frames; photograph 
albums; paper or cardboard models; adhesives for office or domestic use; writing 
instruments; sticky tapes; paint brushes; paperweights; pencils sets; pencil or pen 
boxes; paper napkins; modelling materials; model kits; labels; goods made of leather or 
imitation leather, articles of luggage; trunks, bags, travelling bags, handbags, cases, 
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briefcases, rucksacks, haversacks, knapsacks, wallets, purses and card holders; key 
holders; key fobs; beach bags, sports bags, flight bags; umbrellas, parasols and 
walking sticks; household and kitchen utensils and containers, not of precious metal; 
cups, saucers, mugs, plates, dishes, bowls, pitchers and drinking vessels, none of 
precious metal; paper cups; paper plates; glassware; china, earthenware, crockery; 
articles of clothing, footwear and headgear; toys, games and playthings; gymnastic and 
sporting articles not included in other classes; decorations for Christmas trees; meat, 
fish and poultry; butter, fruit jams, jellies, spreads, curds and preserves; preserved 
and cooked fruits and vegetables; fruit sauces; fruit salads; baked potatoes; chips, 
fries and other potato products; crisps and other potato snacks; prepared meals and 
snacks; eggs and egg products; milk and milk products; cheese and cheese products; 
yoghurt and yoghurt drinks; edible oils and fats; soups and salads; coffee and coffee 
beverages; coffee flavourings; coffee beans; tea and tea beverages; fruit tea, herbal 
tea, flavoured tea and iced tea; cocoa and chocolate beverages; flavouring syrups to 
add to beverages; baked foods, including croissants, muffins, cookies, brownies, 
pastries, biscuits and cakes; sandwiches, filled bread products, baguettes and rolls, 
savoury and sweet snacks; salad boxes; ready meals; chewing gums; peanuts; pizzas; 
chocolate, confectionery and confectionery items; ice-cream, milkshakes and frozen 
confections; breakfast cereals; corn flakes; non-alcoholic beverages; fruit drinks, 
fruit juices and vegetable juices; mineral and aerated waters; water; spring water; 
soft drinks, sparkling drinks; carbonated and sparkling waters, flavoured and 
unflavoured bottled waters; soda beverages; beer, ale, porter, lager and stout; 
mixtures containing beer, ale, porter, lager and stout; alcoholic beverages (except 
beer); wines, spirits and liqueurs; all included in Class 35. 
 
 

 


